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January 2017
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to school! I hope you had a lovely Christmas and have all had a lovely break.  We are now ready for a   New Year and our Spring Term in P1/2 and I am looking forward to working with you all again!  
[image: image2.jpg]


This term the Primary 1 and Primary 2 children will have different class topics.  The Primary One children will be learning about houses and their Local Community. The Primary 2 Children will be working with the other Primary 2 class to learn about Scotland through the Katie Morag stories.  
Literacy

Primary 2 children will continue to learn new sounds, focusing on two letter blends and common words.  We will also continue to develop our writing skills by trying to use a wider range of vocabulary in our sentences.  In our story writing we will be trying to write with a lot of detail to interest the reader.  We will also develop our writing skills through writing for a variety of different purposes.
Primary 1 children will be consolidating their knowledge of the initial sounds they have learned and using these sounds to begin spelling and reading more words.  Spelling Homework will begin this term for P1 children.  Some children will also begin to learn some two letter blends.  In reading the children will continue to develop their comprehension skills and complete activities based on their reading books.  It is also very important the boys and girls practise sounding out words in their reading books and read carefully following the words with their finger when they are reading at home.  We will also be learning about rhyming words.  

 Maths 
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Primary 2 children will continue to focus on their number skills up to 100 and they also be learning how to add and subtract tens and units with exchanging.  This term in Maths we will also continue to focus on money, learning to recognise money and understand the value of different coins by calculating total amounts and giving change.  This term we will also focus on fractions and time.  In addition to this, we will also continue to implement Big Maths to enhance mental maths skills, encouraging children to build up speed and accuracy when it comes to mental maths questions.  
Primary 1 children will be continuing to work with the numbers 0-10.  We will be learning how to add and subtract using the numbers up to 10.  This term in Maths we will also continue counting with money, we will be learning about measurement and we will also be learning time.
Things to remember:

· P1 and P2 Homework will go home on a Monday and should be handed in on a Thursday morning.  
· P1 and P2 Reading will be heard 3 times a week in class so please ensure your child has their reading book at school with them every day.  P1 children should also have their Wordwall at school with them every day.
· Gym will be on a Thursday and a Friday.  It is useful to leave their gym kit at school and we will remind them to take it home regularly for washing.

Many thanks,

Mrs Muir
